
June 16, 2019  
 
 
Dear Board of Directors: 
 
I distributed all the nomination materials for the Kathleen S. Lowney Mentoring Award to the committee 
members–Justin Barnum, Ivy Ken, and Anna Leon-Guerrero - and subsequently received all their votes.  
The decision was unanimous for Barbara Katz Rothman.  Ivy Ken is the Kathleen S. Lowney Mentoring 
Award Committee Chair-Elect and will serve as Chair for next year’s committee.  There are no action 
items for consideration of the Board of Directors at this time.  It was an honor to serve as chair of this 
important committee. 
 
Best, 
Lloyd Klein, Ph.D. 
Chair, Kathleen S. Lowney Mentoring Award Committee 


